
 

December  

 Town Board Report 

Recreation: 

-Our annual Christmas tree lighting was held on December 7th. Thank you to all the supporters 

and sponsors. Special thanks to John Hatfield for the use of his equipment to decorate the tree 

and Moore’s Tree Farm for the tree. 

-Current programing includes cardio step, yoga, strength & stretch, basketball cheer, boys & 

girls travel basketball, indoor soccer, swimming (Watercats) and skating. The middle school 

skating program was full in less than 2 hours of being posted. 

-Tompkins County Park & Trails grant money was received for our new soccer goals. 

-We have purchased five new AEDs for the town, one in the Town Hall, Community Center, 

Highway department and two portables. 

 

Parks: 

-22 new trees have been planted at Myers Park, Salt Point and Lansing Center Trail.  

-We have had some beaver damage at Myers Park, we have installed fencing around some trees 

that are more susceptible. 

-Continuing with shop cleaning up and consolidation in preparation for the New Highway 

Facility. 

-If the weather cooperates, we will continue dock work at Myers. We also have a roof to replace 

on our day camp shed and roof repairs to be done on the restroom facility. 

-Mowing has been done at Salt Point in preparation for the creek and swim area dredging 

project, that we hope will occur in February. 

-The new boat cleaning station has been winterized and covered. 

-Our sailing club boats, and rack have been shrink wrapped for the winter. Thank you to the 

Highway Department for your assistance. 

 

Town Hall: 

-We received a $90,000 grant from NYSERDA for the HVAC system and controls. Hopefully, the 

RFP will go out soon. 

-The community center furnaces have been a constant issue; they may need replacement at 

some point soon. 

 

 

 

 

 


